

June 25, 2025
Senator Khanh Pham, Co-Chair
Senator Susan McLain, Co-Chair
Senator Bruce Starr, Co-Vice Chair
Representative Shelly Boshart Davis, Co-Vice Chair
Joint Committee on Transportation Reinvestment
Oregon State Legislature
900 Court St. NE, Salem, OR 97301

## **RE: Salem Chamber Requesting No Vote on HB 2025**

Dear Co-Chair Pham, Co-Chair McLain, Co-Vice Chair Starr, Co-Vice Chair Boshart Davis, and Members of the Joint Committee on Transportation Reinvestment,

Our organization represents over one thousand (1,000+) local businesses and forty-five thousand (45,000) employees in the Salem area. The breadth and diversity of industries represented by our membership demonstrate an intersection of the small businesses that collectively create our state economy. The Salem Chamber supports a robust transportation system but opposes HB 2025.

The Transportation Package as outlined in HB 2025-23 contains over 35 new taxes, tax increases, and fee increases making it the largest tax hike in Oregon history. According to the Legislative Revenue Office, these taxes will generate nearly \$1 billion a year by 2028 and will increase to \$2 billion per year after 2033, raising \$14.6 billion over the next ten years. The A-28 amendment is estimated to raise \$11.7 billion in taxes and fees over the next ten years. The breadth of these taxes will set back the finances of Oregon's most vulnerable, our seniors and low-income citizens, and reduce the economic engagement of all Oregonians with a damaging ripple effect throughout our state economy. Oregon businesses and their employees can afford this magnitude of tax increases. Slower business growth, reduced job opportunities, and higher costs for goods and services will harm all Oregonians.

The bill was introduced near the end of session, on June 9, and since then numerous amendments containing hundreds of pages were introduced for adoption without reasonable time for public comment or for businesses to review their potential impact. This process is concerning, and those concerns were also expressed by elected officials. Please consider voting No on HB 2025 and urge a more transparent and negotiated package in the future.

Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully,

Tom Hoffert, CEO Salem Area Chamber of Commerce

# Salem Area Chamber of Commerce

#### President

Mike Herron • President VIP's Industries Inc.

#### **Executive Committee**

Brandon Blair • Secretary Summit Wealth Management

Ryan Dempster • Treasurer
Willamette Valley Bank

Rich Duncan • VP of Advocacy
Rich Duncan Construction

Ted Ferry • President-Elect

State Farm Insurance

Northwestern Mutual

Katya Mendez • VP of Events & Programming

Alan Rasmussen • Past President

LHE Investments

Angela Williams • VP of Membership Huggins Insurance Services Inc.

#### **Board of Directors**

Jonathan Castro Monroy

Castro Monroy Group

Tammy Dennee

Oregon Cattlemen's Association

Jeff Dunn Lineage Logistics

Lucy Escobar
Lucy Escobar Coaching & Consulting

Joaching & Consulting

Juli Foscoli

South Town Glass
Roger Hoy

Geppetto's Italian Restaurant

Jennifer Martin

First Commercial Real Estate

Dan McDowell

Pioneer Trust Bank

Diane McLaran

McLaran Enterprises Inc

Tyson Pruett

Anthem Strategists

Bill Riecke Bark Boys Inc.

Dark Doys Inc

Quandray Robertson

Q's Corner Barber Shop

Randy Sutton

Saalfeld Griggs PC

Eric Templeton

AmeriTitle

Jim Vu

. . . . .

Core Solutions Consulting

Christy Witzke

SAIF

### Chief Executive Officer

Tom Hoffert Salem Area Chamber of Commerce